CITY OF NANAIMO

THE HARBOUR/.:IC!TY

NEWS RELEASE

Distributed October 12, 2016

Heavy rain weather systems expected in Nanaimo over next several
days

Take care on trails and around waterways and clear drains around your house

Summary

With heavy rains and winds expected over the next several days, the City of Nanaimo would like to remind the
public to be careful and use caution when using trails, boardwalks, stairs and bridges. Many of the trails and even
playground equipment are wet and slippery this time of year. Caution should also be exercised around waterways.
Heavy precipitation can lead to high and fast flowing streams and rivers. Parks and trails in Nanaimo could be
closed temporarily if high winds and precipitation uproot trees and block pathways. This will allow work crews to
clear debris and check the safety of the area.

Residents are also reminded to ensure their driveway culverts and private drains are clear of leaves and debris.
Sandbags and sand are available to residents at the Public Works Yard at 2020 Labieux Rd. Please report any
storm sewer back ups you may encounter to the Public Works Department.

Strategic Link: N/A

Key Points

e To report concerns or issues in the parks and on the trails, please contact Nanaimo Parks and Recreation at
250-756-5200 or email askpre@nanaimo.ca.

e To report concerns or issues related to storm sewers and flooding, please call the Public Works hotline at
250-758-5222.

e Throughout the storm season, residents are advised to regularly survey their properties for debris clogging
drains and gutters, dead or damaged tree branches and other risks.

Quotes

"Environment Canada expects Nanaimo to be hit with three consecutive wind and rain storms over the next
several days, so we want to remind all users of our parks and playgrounds to use extra caution."

Al Britton
Manager, Park Operations
City of Nanaimo

"It is important to ensure the drains around your home are clear of leaves and other debris. For issues with City
storm sewers and to report flooding, please call Public Works."

John Elliot
Manager of Utilities
City of Nanaimo
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Continued... Heavy rain weather systems expected in Nanaimo over next several days

Contact:

Al Britton

Manager, Parks Operations
City of Nanaimo
Al.Britton@nanaimo.ca
250-755-7505
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View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/2e6H6s4

John Elliot
Manager of Utilities
City of Nanaimo
250-756-5305
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